CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

14TH OCTOBER, 2002.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, A .Lobley.



J. Spink, A. Westwood and M. Willetts

· David Hunter to report next week on the ongoing problems with the SOLAR System

· Oracle – Alan Eastwood to contact the Chief Executive at Hull to discuss Oracles performance

· Land Charges – Alan Eastwood reported that Land Charges were now on the national information links and were able to receive and send searches electronically – but could not access information from Development Services and Environmental Services etc. electronically because of the lack of investment  by those Directorates – look to fund the necessary investment from the Invest to Save Fund

· Report on Treasury Management Advisors to be submitted to next weeks meeting

· Strategic Partnering:-

· Discussions held with Manchester Business School and Peter Kawalek was refining the proposals

· Need to review our own services to ensure that we are pitching at the right level

· All suitable services to be identified by the end of October

· Durham County Council have entered into three different partnerships and Development Services are visiting on 25th October and an invitation has been extended to accompany them

· Project Board to be up and running on 15th October looking for a half day session for all in early November

· Web site has been built and a newsletter is in the course of production

· Maura Brooks reported on a bid for £ .5m from the ODPM  in relation to a National CRM Centre of Excellence – decision expected mid November – optimistic

· BFI – 4 star rating – formal notification expected mid November – eventual press release and letter to all staff

· Draft implementing e-government programme

· Overall structure pre-determined by Government

· Refer to e-democracy, new decision making and SOLAR

· Quick win with Salford Speaks

· Seek information from local groups, schools, colleges etc to go on the web site

· Protocols need to be agreed with Crest

· To be submitted to next weeks Cabinet Briefing

· To go on next weeks agenda

· Policy Framework etc:-

· Alan Westwood to take to Directors Team seeking information as to when (dates) plans and strategies etc. will be submitted to Council – Alan Eastwood to them produce a list

· IT Recruitment and Retention details submitted of approved option – cost in the region of £270k – staff side already signed up

· Alan Westwood to report in due course on proposals for re-grading of the Senior Management Structure

· Minutes of COSSIG:-

· Salford Civil Partnership Register – report to Scrutiny Committee and on the web site for consultation

· Automatic vending machines etc. in the Members Dining area to be installed as soon as possible

· P.C.’s for co-opted members – solution for those working from home would apply to co-opteds

· Member computer facilities

· Better connections / reconfiguration – cheaper than BT Highway

· Investigate provision of lap tops – previous restriction cost/ security

· Other equipment i.e. scanners

· Individual virus protection for all Members p.c.’s

· Smoking in the Civic Centre reported by Councillor Garrido appears to be meetings held at night – look to produce new notices “please respect” or “may set of fire alarm”

· Details of any Elected Members abusing the no smoking ban to be reported to Councillor Murphy

· Sundry Debtor write-offs of £15, 343.67 APPROVED

· Clear implementation Plan required for Democratic Services Review outcome

